
                                         STATE OF NEW HAMSPHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                 SELECTMEN  

          MEETING MINUTES APRIL 3, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith.  

Steve Goldsmith reported Dickie Davis will need to get a building permit for the metal building he is 

proposing to put on his property. Copy of design to Jay Croteau.  

Steve Goldsmith also reported Surry has not changed its septic requirements and still requires a septic 

design to be approved by the state.  

Jay Croteau will contact Pete Bissell about a septic design for the town garage.  

Steve Goldsmith received a request to take care of the potholes on the Farm Road. Durwin Clark was 

notified.  

The Recreation Committee met this evening in preparation for Old Home Days in August. Melissa 

Croteau is volunteering her time.  

The selectmen discussed either buying or renting a chipper for the roads. No decision. 

The Town of Surry received the last grant reimbursement for $87,00062. 

The selectmen discussed and researched the suit from Eversource for 2019.  

Bill Cole spoke with the selectmen about appointing Kim Fisher as an alternate for  Cemetery Trustee. 

The selectmen agreed to the appointment. Not to be sworn in. 

The selectmen requested Kim Fisher return the paperwork for Bethel Bible Church’s exemption.  

Bob Hammond was appointed to the Conservation Committee for three years. Signed .  

Jay Croteau worked on setting up the new laptop.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.  

The selectmen signed the tax quarterlies.  

The selectmen signed the letter to New England Power per the assessor.  

The minutes for the town meeting were returned to the town clerk for signature. 

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen 

agreed to accept the minutes.  

Carol Lothrop stated the Conservation Easement is ready to sign.  



The Town of Surry received a copy of the Insurance  check for the gravel pit bond.  

Conservation payment for dues of $250.00 due. John Berglund will get correct invoice.  

The Town of Surry received quotes for a generator and lights for the Highway garage.  

Corrections were made to the Town officers for the Town Website.  

Bruce Smith reported a missing pole on the Joslin Rd.  

The selectmen compared budgets for the first quarter with history of expenses from prior years.  

The selectmen agreed to remove Surveyor of Timber from the website.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

 


